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Minister of State Pippa Hackett, 
Department of Agriculture, Food and the Marine, 
Kildare Street,  
Dublin 2 
 
 
9 March 2021 
 
 
Ref: Project Woodland and Coillte Strategy 
 
Dear Minister Hackett,  
 
Coillte has been pleased to participate in the Forest Policy Group and welcomes the announcement of 
‘Project Woodland’ (‘Project’) at a critical juncture for Irish forestry. Having read the detailed 
‘Implementation of Mackinnon Report’ (‘Report’) and the related announcement from the Department of 
25 February, the enormous scale of this Project is clear. This is a critical juncture for Irish forestry with the 
success of Project Woodland being pivotal to a sustainable future for Irish forestry and to its ability to 
contribute solutions to the climate and biodiversity emergencies.  
 
Coillte is committed to supporting Project Woodland and will, as requested, participate in one of the 
Working Groups – we have separately corresponded with the Department in this regard. As an organisation 
we have extensive strategic, forestry and project management expertise and will be pleased to make such 
expertise available to support individual Project Woodland workstreams to the extent the Project Board 
consider this appropriate and subject to our own operational requirements. Additionally, we note a number 
of references to Coillte in the Report, are currently giving these individual references consideration and, in 
due course, look forward to engaging with the relevant Project Woodland representatives in this regard. 
 
On a related matter and as previously discussed, over the course of the last year Coillte has undertaken 
extensive work on strategy and has further work ongoing. In undertaking this work we have been mindful 
of the need for Ireland’s forests to deliver the multiple benefits of forestry. Today Coillte is focused on 
achieving the right balance across forests for wood, for nature, for climate and for people. Additionally, we 
have been focused on Coillte’s own land use, the need for increased afforestation in Ireland and the related 
policy and societal enablers required to achieve same. At this juncture Coillte would welcome the 
opportunity to meet with you to outline Coillte’s ongoing strategy work and proposed next steps.  
 

We look forward to hearing from your office in relation to the proposed meeting. In the meanwhile, please 
contact me at any stage if there is anything which I or Coillte can assist with. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Imelda Hurley 
CEO 
 
CC: Minister McConalogue, Brendan Gleeson, Colm Hayes 
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